
REPORT 

of the 

LEGISLATIVE SERVICE COMMITTEE 

August 8, 1979 

The Service Committee met at 9:00 a.m. in Committee Room 22 and although 
a quorum was not present at all times, the members present submit the following 
for council action: 

1. Following a tour of portions of the Wallace Building, members of 
the Committee recommend that Mr. McCausland visit with Commissioner 
Larson concerning the most feasible location for the Capitol Security 
Division and inform the Service Committee of the results of the 
conversation. 

2. That further action on remodeling of the area presently occupied 
by the Office of Citizens' Aide and the Capitol Security Division 
be delayed until members and staff are able to study the text of 
an Attorney General's Opinion written by Mark Schantz. 

3. That Binnie Lehew-Jernigan and Michael Erbschloe be employed by 
the Legislative Fiscal Bureau as Legislative Program Analysts 
at grade 27, step 1. 

4. That Doneen Woodward be employed by the office of Citizens' Aide. 
as a General Deputy at grade 24, step x. 

5. That Farr Analysts, Consultants and Technical Services be employed 
by the Legislative Fiscal Bureau on an hourly basis to provide 
actuarial services for the IPERS and Pension Funds Subcommittee 

. of the Senate and House Committees on State Government and 
for .fiscal note preparation relating to public retirement systems. 

6. That the Legislative Service Bureau attempt to contact persons 
who were recommended to fill a position to be appointed by the 
Legislative Council to the County Finance Committee to ascertain 
whether they are willing to serve, Person.s recommended are 
Edgar Bittle, Robert Josten, Roy Miller, ~Iarvin Selden, John M. 
Whitmer, and Clayton Ringgenberg. 

The Service Committee took no action concerning the purchase of a Xerox 
machine by the Office of Citizens' Aide. The purchase was determined to 
be inappropriate by the Office of State Comptroller. 

Respectfully submitted, 

William H. Harbor, Chairperson 


